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Utah Schools for the Deaf and Blind News 
Michelle Tanner 

School has begun!  What a wonderful time of year!  The students are eager to start and believe it or not, the 
teachers can’t wait to get back to the job they love…. Teaching.  
                              
The beginning of the school year is extremely busy.  Each division director has been working tirelessly to make 
the first day, week and month of school a happy start for all.  Although there were some hiccups, we had a very 
smooth beginning to this school year.   

We are starting the new school year with a number of changes that have included new teachers, new 
assignments for old faces and even new locations.  Students attending Millcreek Elementary are grateful for a 
portable, since we lost classroom space in the building last spring.  In the Orem area we have established an 
ASL/English class for preschool age students.  It is my hope that this will be the start of many more classes to 
come.  At JMS the playground has gotten a facelift and construction on the new building is in full swing.  Now we 
are preparing for other projects on the Ogden and JMS campuses as well as preparing for increased needs in the 
Orem area.   

As always USDB is need of substitutes to instruct in our classrooms when the teacher is absent. If you or anyone 
you know is interested in becoming a substitute teacher at USDB, please apply at statejobs.utah.gov for all 
locations under the category of education and the department will be 400 – Utah State Board of Education.  We 
would love to have lots of people to interview for these positions. 

PIP Update 
Paula Pittman 

We have had a fun and busy summer in PIP making visits to families and focusing on language opportunities that 
the summer provides.  Many of our staff have had visits with families in parks, the zoo, grocery stores and at least 
one appointment was held at the local swimming pool.  So staff and families have enjoyed some fun events this 
past summer and children have had exposure to new activities and new vocabulary through the summer. 

We started our summer with a very successful PIP Family Camp in June, and now with the launch of a new 
school year, we are gearing up for September and the start of LSL and ASL/English Toddler Groups, Listening 
Time sessions, and ASL Story Time.  This year we will also be offering an ASL class for families at the Highland 
office to give families who are using ASL/English an additional opportunity to learn and use ASL and also will 
allow families opportunities to socialize and share experiences with one another.   

As we begin the new school year, we are excited to have a new Deaf Mentor, Sierra McKeachnie, and a new 
Parent Advisor, Jennifer Barone, who are doing a wonderful job for us.  We are still searching for one more Deaf 
Mentor and we also are trying to fill a part time position for an LSL Toddler Group teacher, so we are not quite fully 
staffed, but we are hopeful that these positions will be filled soon. 

We are fortunate to have such a wonderful team of professionals in PIP.  They have done an amazing job serving 
our babies and their families this past year! This year we will be focusing even more on the quality of services that 
we are providing to families. We will be reviewing data and looking at individual child progress on a regular basis, 
ensuring that we are doing all that we can to support and educate families and help the babies in our PIP program 
reach their full potential.   

Thank you for your support of our program.  Here’s to a wonderful new school year!
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UAD Board of Directors 
2013-2015 

President: Philippe Montalette 
Vice-President: Dan Hoffman 

Secretary: Ellen Hanna 
Treasurer: Adele Sigoda 

At-Large: Patricia M. Lowry 
At-Large: Pamela Mower 

At-Large: Joyanne Burdett 
At-Large: Laurie Bishop 

At-Large:  Stephen Persinger  

 Editorial Staff 
Philippe Montalette, Editor 

(801) 331-5533 VP  
events@uad.org 

Contributors:  
Aimee Breinholt, Valerie Kinney, 
Paula Pittman, Michelle Tanner 

UAD Bookstore 
Adele Sigoda at SCCDHH 

5709 South 1500 West, Taylorsville, UT 84123 
Office phone: 801-657-5207 Local VP 
Email: uadbookstore@comcast.net 

Bookstore Hours 
September to May 

Tuesdays through Thursdays 
1:00 pm to 5:00 pm 
Closed on holidays 

Other times by appointment 

INFORMATION 
Ideas, criticisms, and questions are welcome. 
Letters to the editor must be signed.  Send all news, 
reports and advertisements to editor.  The editor reserves 
the right to refuse any news, letters or ads. 
Letters are limited to 250 words, and articles are limited to 
450 words. 
Advertising rates can be found at www.uad.org/bulletin/
adrates.html 
The DEADLINE for news, articles, ads, and letters is the 
25th of each month. 
The UAD Bulletin does not necessarily endorse any 
information on articles, columns, letters, and ads found in 
this publication.  They are for your information only.   

President’s Corner 
We are thrilled to have Sean Forbes come and give 
a performance on Thursday, September 17 at 
Sanderson Community Center for the Deaf and Hard 
of Hearing. He is an hip hop artist, very talented. For 
more information, please see flyer on page 4.  Be 
sure to buy your ticket now as it is in very popular 
demand.  Share your friends and families about 
event.  Come and show support for our community! 

The 2015 UAD biennial conference will be held in 
Provo October 16 and 17. Do save the date! 
Informational announcements will be posted through 
UAD Announce and UAD Bulletin. Do join us!  UAD 
and UTRID are partnering for this conference.  We 
have posted ticket prices in advance for the 
conference.  We offer different plans such as early 
bird and seniors/students. Check it out on the UAD 
website. 
  
We are partnering with the Sanderson Community 
Center to host a legislative training for the first time. 
It will be on Saturday, November 14 from8:30 am to 
5:30 pm. Check the flyer on page 13 for more 
information. It is FREE. You will benefit in learning 
how to build relationships with important people in 
your area.  Don’t miss out on it!  Lunch will be 
provided. 

We strongly encourage you to join UAD as a 
member and support UAD; membership strengthens 
the organization. UAD needs your voice and your 
opinion to help move it forward in the future. 
Membership is only $15 a year and is tax deductible.  
To join, go to uad.org and click on 'Join Us.' 

Donations to UAD are always appreciated. To 
donate, contact Adele Sigoda 
at fab622@comcast.net.

Philippe Montalette, President
pmontalette@mac.com
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Join Utah Association of the Deaf 
Only $15.00 per year 

Term: June 1, 2015 to May 31, 2016

mailto:events@uad.org
mailto:uadbookstore@comcast.net
http://www.uad.org/bulletin/adrates.html
http://uad.org/
mailto:fab622@comcast.net
mailto:events@uad.org
mailto:uadbookstore@comcast.net
http://www.uad.org/bulletin/adrates.html
http://uad.org/
mailto:fab622@comcast.net
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Local
To a Higher Glory 
July 31, 2015 – Clara Kendall, 82, passed away. Clara worked tirelessly in the manufacturing industry to provide for her 
family. She enjoyed traveling, bowling, bingo, and being a part of Deaf Seniors. She is survived by her sister Lila West and 
brother Myron Bosshardt. Her daughters Karen Kendall and Margie Reynolds, and a grandson, Jeremy Kendall-Thomas 
also survive her. Her husband John L. Kendall passed away July 3, 1990. Funeral services took place In West Jordan. 

Wedding Bells 
August 6, 2015 – Carol Peck and Dan Tomkinson were united in marriage at the Payson LDS Temple.  An open house 
honored the couple on August 8 at the Lehi Deaf Branch.   

Success! 
Ron Heinrich won 2nd place trophy at the Far West Golf Association for the Deaf tournament. The tournament took place 
July 27-30 in Ventura, California. 

Jean Massieu School News 
Aimee Breinholt 

Welcome to the start of a great school year.  We are excited to be back in the classroom after the summer break.  
Teachers in our elementary grades are implementing the new math curriculum, Math in Focus.  The staff will 
begin our weekly professional learning communities (PLC) groups this coming month.  Our focus is on reading 
instruction and improving the reading level of each and every student.  We invite you to support us as we work 
together to help each student.  On Wednesday, September 2nd we will be having our first parent class 
discussing reading strategies that can be used with your child at home.  Our reading specialist, Trish Vierra, will 
explain our reading clinic available to our students and what that will look like through this coming year.  Please 
join us from 7-8pm at the deaf center.  In addition to that we are looking for individuals to share their love of 
books with our students.  We would like to invite community members into the school to share a favorite book.  If 
you would be willing to do this, please contact me (aimeeb@usdb.org).  In September we will begin our ASL 
family classes at JMS.  These classes will be taught weekly on Wednesday evening from 4-6pm by Molly 
O’Hara.  Drama auditions and rehearsals are underway for the upcoming Shakespeare festival in Cedar City.  
Thank you for your support of JMS.  We would love to have a lot of involvement from the Deaf community.  
Please continue to partner with us as we provide educational opportunities to our students.  

September 2015 Holidays 
• 7    Labor Day 
• 11  9/11 Remembrance 
• 13  Grandparents Day 
• 13  Rosh Hashanah 
• 17  Constitution Day 
• 21  International Peace Day 
• 22  Yom Kippur 
• 25  Native American Day 

The UAD Bulletin welcomes news of new babies,  
weddings, deaths and notable events in this 

space.  

Contact Valerie Kinney at 
valerie.g.kinney@gmail.com  

or 801-784-6962 and give her all the details.  

mailto:aimeeb@usdb.org
mailto:aimeeb@usdb.org
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SEAN FORBESSEAN FORBES

September 17, 2015

Show starts at 7:30 pm
Sanderson Community Center

$10 ticket $12 ticket 
5709 South 1500 West SLC, UT

6 and under free - purchase tickets at UAD bookstore or uad.org
UAD Members & Students Non - UAD Members 

Doors open at 6:30 pm
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UAD presents

Salt Lake City, UTLIVE 
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U T A H    R E D    R O C K    D E A F    C A M P E R S  

SATURDAY AUGUST 23, 2015 

 

A NON -PROFIT ORGANIZATION 

SATURDAY AUGUST 22, 2015 

All proceeds will be donated to the Red Rock Deaf Reunion 2016 in Moab, Utah                                            
for paying the cost of Rental Conference Room for DEAF PERFORMERS JAM. 

20
15

 

BOUNTIFUL PEAK - FARMINGTON PEAK - FRANCIS PEAK                                                                                                                                                         
3 PEAKS IN ONE FULL DAY RIDE - LIMITED TO 25 MACHINES 

REGISTRATION FEES:                                                                                                                                  
$25.00 - Rider with Machine  $15.00 - Non-Rider                          

R I D E  S t A R t S  a t  8 : 0 0  a m 

E x p e r i e n c e   o f   a   L i f e t i m e  

For more information, please contact to Jerry Roach, Event Chair, VP: 801-528-9853 

ATV & Side by Side UTV only - NO JEEPS or TRUCKS allowed 

RIDE TO DONATE - SAVE THE DATE !! 

DEADLINE: August 15th. 
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Thursday - Friday - Saturday - Sunday                          
September 17-20, 2015                                      

Holiday Hills RV Park Coalville, Utah                           
Everyone Welcome !!                                            

Question or Information                                                                             
Please Contact Stan O’Neal, Event Chair VP: 801.438.4408 



Page 7

 

DEADLINE: September 6, 2015 - RSVP required due to space limitations. 

Squirt Guns & Water Balloons                               
for all ages from 1 to Senior Citizens.                        

Please bring your bathing suit, towel and 
your favorite squirt gun and                                               

we will provide water balloons.  

COME FOR SOME FUN !! 

Happy Campers Hangout        
Saturday September 19, 2015                              

Holiday Hills RV Park, Coalville, Utah                     
Check In at 10:00 am       Water Bash Starts Noon 

1,000 WATER BALLOONS - GUARANTEED !! 
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Local
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    Legislative Advocacy
Training Workshop

for you!

When

Where

How

Saturday, NOV. 14, 2015
8:30 am - 5:30 pm

Sanderson community Center of
the Deaf and Hard of Hearing
5709 South 1500 West
Taylorsville, UT  84123-5217

RSVP / send questions to
pmontalette@me.com

Kim Bianco majeri will train you on...
• How ideas become law in UTAH
• How to influence rule-making
• The difference between advocacy and lobbying
• How to develop community action plans
• How to propose or identify potential legislative solutions, and more!

FREE



Page 14

S E P T E M B E R  2 0 1 5

Etcetera 
The UAD Bulletin is available online to everyone.  For more information, you may 
contact the editor, Philippe Montalette, at 801-331-5533 or events@uad.org. 

We are working to update the Facebook page for Utah Association of the Deaf.  To see 
what is coming up, check the flyers within the UAD Bulletin. 

Join us in Facebook, type in search “Utah Association of the Deaf”.  Click on

UAD Bookstore 
DVDs... 

Games... 
Jewelry... 

Comteks... 
Door Knockers... 

Amplifiers... 
Alarm Clocks... 

Vibrators... 
Signalers for Doorbell, Phone, 
Baby Cry and Videophones... 

Smoke/Fire Alarms... 
Books on Sign Language, 

Deaf Culture, Deaf History... 

If you can’t find an item, we can 
Special order it! 

Adele Sigoda, Manager 
fab622@comcast.net 

UAD Bookstore Hours 
Year Round 

Tuesdays through Thursdays 
1:00 pm to 4:00 pm 

Other days/times by appointment 
(48 hours notice) 

Closed on holidays 

Located in the 
Sanderson Community Center for the Deaf & HoH 

5709 South 1500 West 
Taylorsville, UT  84123-5217 

801-657-5207 - work VP 
801-938-5083 - home VP 

Visit us online at www.uad.org/ 

Want to learn a little about Utah Deaf history?  There is a website,  http://
www.utahdeafhistory.com/, titled Utah Deaf Historical Digital Library, where you can 
read various articles – Utah Association of the Deaf, National Fraternal Society of the 
Deaf, Sanderson Community Center for the Deaf and Hard of Hearing, Gallaudet 
University (Utah connection), Deaf Latter-Day Saints, and more.  Jodi Kinner spent 
several years of spare time to develop these articles and is commended for her 
devotion to the project.  If you would like to contribute information or pictures that are 
missing from any of these articles, please contact Jodi at j_kinner@yahoo.com.  

mailto:events@uad.org
http://www.utahdeafhistory.com/
mailto:fab622@comcast.net
http://www.uad.org
mailto:fab622@comcast.net
http://www.uad.org
mailto:events@uad.org
http://www.utahdeafhistory.com/

